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 Arrivals and Departures Policy
Reviewed November 2024
Statement of Intent
Our policy on arrivals and departures is in place to ensure safety and security for all children and staff at all times during each session.

Aims

All staff are aware of the procedures to be followed at the children’s arrivals and departures. New staff and students are shown these procedures as part of their induction.

Methods
Arrivals procedures

· A member of staff will sign in the arrival of each child at the door immediately on arrival.
· Staff will collect the child from the parent/carer at the main entrance door or millennium room outer door and the member of staff will be responsible for recording who has brought the child.  
· Leaders on the day ensure security on the door is maintained and children stay in the hall/millennium room when their parents/carers leave.
· When the arrivals are complete the outside door is locked and the lock is activated on the inner door of the hall, the millennium room door is closed and the outer door is locked.
All of the staff are informed of the total number of children in a session.
Departures procedures

· At the end of a session the children are signed out by a member of staff.
· The children are handed over by a member of staff with all their belongings to the person collecting them.
· When we have been notified of a late collection by a parent/carer 2 members of staff supervise that child until the collecting adult arrives.
· If the staff does not recognise an adult that has come to collect a child, the staff will question the adult and endeavour to verify their identity. The child does not leave with the adult until the staff is entirely satisfied that the adult is authorised to collect the child. This can be confirmed by obtaining the child’s admissions form where adult’s names authorised for collections are entered. The parental contact list should also be consulted for information.

· Emergency contacts from the admissions form can be telephoned to verify information where necessary. 

· If a parent/carer cannot collect their child and nominates a person the pre-school does not know, the parent/carer needs to telephone with information about that person (i.e. their name and give the person who is collecting the child their password, which is recorded in the parental contact list). The person must know the password for the child to be released by staff.
· Only with prior information supplied by the parent/carer will staff let any child go. 

This policy was adopted at a meeting on 1st September 2015
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